
 

  

 

 

 
 

President’s Cabinet Meeting 

Monday, August 2nd, 2021 

9:00 – 10:30 a.m. in E-500 

 

Meeting Notes 
 

Participants: 

Kenneth Adams, President 

Shahir Erfan, Vice President of Administration and Finance  

Sunil Gupta, Vice President of Adult and Continuing Education 

Henry Saltiel, Vice President of Information Technology 

Gail Baksh-Jarrett, Interim Associate Dean for Enrollment  

Fay Butler, Interim Associate Dean for Student Success  

Robert Jaffe, Senior Advisor to the President/Interim Executive Director of Marketing and Communication 

Ronald Edwards, Executive Director of Human Resources / Interim Chief Diversity Officer/ Affirmative Action 

Officer/Title IX Coordinator/504-ADA Coordinator 

Cristy Bruns, Chair, College Senate  

Taejong Kim, Legal Counsel/Labor Relations Manager 

 

I. Campus/CUNY Updates: President Adams reported that he has interviewed four finalists for the 

position of Executive Director of Diversity and Inclusion and anticipates an announcement in the 

near future. He discussed the CUNY Comeback program announced by the Chancellor on 7/29/21 

and discussed the importance of communicating its availability to eligible students.  President 

Adams also discussed the payments of federal dollars that will be provided to eligible students and 

how the college needs to consider informing students of these monies.  He also highlighted the 

successful enrollment efforts being undertaken at ACE, under the leadership of Vice President 

Gupta. He noted that there are approximately 5300 students that have been enrolled in grant- and 

tuition-funded programs from 1/1/21 to 6/30/21. VP Gupta projects enrollment to grow and cited 

the success of the ACE scholarship program as a critical factor in boosting enrollment. President 

Adams reported that the LaGuardia Challenge has raised over $4 million out of the $10 million 

goal. 

II. Review 7/26/21 Cabinet Meeting Notes: Notes reviewed and no changes noted.  

 

 

III. Enrollment 

a. Weekly Enrollment Update: Associate Dean Baksh-Jarrett reported on the weekly enrollment 

dashboard (attached). She noted a positive trend in closing the gap between Fall 2021 and Fall 

2020 enrollment for new and continuing students over the past three-week period.  

 

b. Update on Implementation of the CUNY Comeback Program: Associate Dean Baksh-Jarrett 

discussed the plans regarding the phased distribution and communication to students of CUNY 

Comeback funding. She noted that CUNY Central is developing protocols and a template for 

handling students not able to complete a FAFSA application that may be eligible for the CUNY 

Comeback program. Vice President Gupta requested working with Associate Dean Baksh-

Jarret to communicate with LaGuardia graduates benefiting from the CUNY Comeback 

program of the availability of ACE-related programs. President Adams requested that we 

ensure that scripts being used by the Student Information Center and information provided by 

advisors emphasize the availability of merit scholarships, the CUNY Comeback program and 



the potential for receiving federal assistance being made available to eligible college students. 

President Adams discussed that the lack of in-person/hybrid offerings may discourage student 

enrollment.  Senate Chair Bruns indicated that anecdotal reports suggest that students are opting 

into taking online classes. President Adams indicated that we should see if the Registrar could 

provide data to see trends in students registration based on teaching modality. The Cabinet 

discussed the issue of placing “holds” on students with outstanding balances. It was agreed that 

a “Bursar Hold” would be removed for students with an outstanding balance of $500 or less. 

President Adams indicated that he would seek Provost Arcario’s input prior to making a final 

decision. 

 

IV. Fall 2021 Return to Campus  

a. Update on Fall 2021 Return to Campus Planning: Vice President Erfan reported that the 

COVID-19 testing vendor, Applied DNA, will be establishing E-242 as a testing site for 

LaGuardia and CUNYemployees. He noted that testing results should be available within 24 

hours unless performed after Thursday in which case the results will be available within 48 

hours. He discussed how the goal is to have the testing results incorporated into the ID systems 

as will be in place for vaccinated individuals. Issues around those not covered by the 

CUNYfirst system remain. He noted that we anticipate 400 staff and 300 students entering the 

campus on a peak day, although the projections are not yet finalized. He indicated that a large 

number of administrative staff will be available to provide support to returning staff. President 

Adams discussed his goal of having all members of the LaGuardia community that are on 

campus be vaccinated.  

 

b. Update on Flexible Scheduling/Remote Work: Executive Director Edwards discussed that requests for 

100% remote work are limited. Approximately 55 staff have requested 100% remote work.  He indicated 

that, to date, 6 have been approved, 2 voided (since they were faculty), 17 denied and the remainder are 

pending further discussion with the employee. He noted that the CUNY policies are clear as to when 

100% remote work is authorized.  

 

c. Discussion on Opening of Student-Facing Offices: The Cabinet discussed the issue of delaying 

opening student-facing offices until August 23, 2021. This would be to allow for procedures to 

be in place for handling increased campus density and to allow staff to better prepare for 

students being on campus.  It was noted that students taking in-person classes must be 

vaccinated and medical and religious exemptions should be considered and only approved by 

the Campus Health Center when a student meets the criteria and the class is required for 

completion of the student’s academic program. President Adams indicated that we will pursue 

CUNY Central input on how to implement vaccination exemptions. The Cabinet approved of 

the decision to delay announcing the opening of in-person services at student-facing offices till 

August 23, 2021.  Vice President Saltiel discussed the technology being developed to support 

vaccination verification. He noted that ACE students will need a campus-developed work-

around to allow ACE students to access the campus. Projections on the number of ACE 

students anticipated at peak days and hours are being calculated.  

 

V. Protocol for Responding to the Death of a Student:  Associate Dean Butler reported on the tragic 

death of a LaGuardia student and indicated that the CUNY protocol (attached) was implemented. 

The Cabinet offered condolences to the family of the student and to the faculty and staff that had 

the opportunity to teach and support the student.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Weekly Enrollment Dashboard
7/29/2021

Average CC Snapshot

Fall 2021 
snapshot

Fall 2020 
snapshot Fa21- Fa20 % change Fa21-Fa20 % change

7/29/2021 7/29/2020
THC

Freshmen 1,403 2,114 -711 -33.6% 3,150 44.5% -20.0%
Transfers 441 390 51 13.1% 1,850 23.8% 12.9%
Continuing 6,486 7,890 -1,404 -17.8% 10,958 59.2% -20.7%
**Re-Admit(Included in Continuing) 194 242 -48 -19.8%
Non-degree 616 585 31 5.3% 1,100 56.0% -1.5%
College Now 0 0 0
*Total LAGCC 8,946 10,979 -2,033 -18.5% 17,058 52.4%
Total CUNY w/CN 8,946 10,979 -2,033 -18.5% -18.1%

FTEs
Freshmen 1,509 2,167 -658 -30.4% 3,076 49.1%
Transfers 380 335 45 13.4% 1,585 24.0%
Continuing 4,906 6,136 -1,230 -20.0% 8,876 55.3%
**Re-Admit(Included in Continuing) 145 184 -39 -21.2%
Non-degree 337 358 -21 -5.9% 622 54.2%
College Now 0 0 0
Total 7,132 8,996 -1,903 -21.2% 14,160 50.4%

*College Now is not included in the totals

LaGuardia Community College

Prepared by: Jeffrey Weintraub

Fall 2021 Weekly Enrollment Dashboard

Continuing Students consist of Continuing and Readmits

THC is the unduplicated count of Session 1 and Session 2 students

Budget 
Targets

Fa21 as % of 
Target (CN 
excluded)

**Re-Admits are shown separatly for comparison purposes.  Re-Admits are included in the Continuing Student count for CUNY comparison



CUNY Data: Term: Fall 2021   Current Term Run Date: 7/28/2021   Prior Term Run Date: 7/29/2020

Non-degree CUNY comparison (cell H17) includes both Non-degree and College Now

FTEs are the sum of Session 1 and Session 2



 

Central Office of Student Affairs 
Recommended Protocol on Responding to the Death of a Student 
 
The death of a student can be emotionally difficult and stressful for students, faculty, and staff. 

Recognizing the shock and profound sadness the student’s family and friends will experience, this 

recommended protocol is designed to ensure a professional and caring response by the university.  Each 

College can adapt this protocol as needed to include the specific roles and responsibilities unique to the 

individual campus compositions and communities within CUNY.  

The recommended protocol attempts to:  

 Assist those dealing with the crisis to respond appropriately in a timely manner 

 Provide coordination with external individuals and agencies 

 Provide communication within the College community 

 Assist with post-crisis support and resolution 

Provide an empathetic and caring voice from the College to friends and family of the deceased 

 

When implementing the protocol remember: FERPA applies until the 
death is verified. 
Depending upon the student’s academic status (matriculated, graduated, no longer enrolled) and the 

location where the death occurred (on campus, off campus) the procedures of this protocol will be 

implemented as appropriate.  It is also important to understand that each situation is unique and that staff 

response should reflect the specific nature of each death.   

Given the multi-cultural diversity of our CUNY students, it is important to be culturally sensitive and 

mindful when responding to the death of one of our CUNY students. 

SECTION 1:  Death of a Matriculated Student 
When the student’s death is on campus:  

1. The first responder will immediately contact Public Safety.  Public Safety will immediately 

call 911.  Public Safety officers will respond and be in charge of the scene of the incident until all 

appropriate actions have been taken. A ranking College Officer will be available, as appropriate. At the 

first opportunity, Public Safety officers will contact the Chief Student Affairs Officer & the Vice 

President of Administration (or their designees).   

 

2. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will inform the Provost, and the 

President or designee, the Vice Chancellor of Student Affairs, and other senior staff of the student’s 

death. The Office of Communication will coordinate all contacts with the media. 

 

3. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) will immediately inform the Dean of Students (or 

the second highest ranking Student Affairs Officer).  The CSAO will delegate management of next steps 

 

Office of the Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs 

        205 East 42
nd

 Street 
                        New York, NY 10017 

       Tel: 646-664-8757 
  Fax: 646-664-2967 

 

 



  

2 | P a g e  
 

including notification of the following: Office of Communications, student’s next of kin and if 

appropriate, members of the Behavioral Intervention Team (BIT), and other staff members to coordinate 

their efforts in consultation with the CSAO & the Office of Communications. 

 

4. It is the coroner’s responsibility to notify the family in consultation with the Director of 

Public Safety.  Once the coroner has contacted the family, The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or 

designee may then contact the student’s family to express condolences, and begin to coordinate all CUNY 

matters with respect to the student’s death. 

 

5. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will also notify the Registrar, who 

will then notify Financial Aid, Bursar and Alumni Affairs.  The Chief Student Affairs Officer  

(CSAO) or designee will request a copy of the Death Certificate.  A copy of the death certificate 

will be distributed to the Registrar. The Registrar will close the student’s academic record and 

inform Financial Aid, Bursar and Enrollment Management.  When the death occurred on 

campus, the CUNY Public Safety Incident Report can be used as temporary verification of death 

in lieu of the official death certificate, until the family obtains the official death certificate. 

 

6. When appropriate, the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will insure that the  

families of any students with the same  name as the deceased student will be notified that their  

student was not the student involved. 

 

7. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will notify, via email, the deceased  

student’s instructors and department chair.  

 

8. The Director of Counseling Services, contacted by the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO)  

or designee, will contact appropriate Counseling and Health Services staff and will respond to the scene, 

if appropriate. The Director of Counseling Services will coordinate psychological  

counseling and emotional support for those affected by the death.  

 

9. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee, will serve as the primary campus 

contact for the family of the deceased student and will meet with family members should they decide to 

come to campus. When appropriate, the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will assist the 

deceased student’s family in making arrangements to come to campus and other assistance as needed. 

 

10. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will inform the Residence Life 

Coordinator of the death of any student who was living in a CUNY Residence.  Access to the  

deceased student’s living quarters and personal effects should be restricted immediately  

following notification of the student’s death.  Access to the deceased student’s living quarters  

and personal effects must be cleared with Public Safety, the Chief Student Affairs Officer  

(CSAO) or designee, as well as the Residence Life Coordinator/Director. A designated Director  

in Student Affairs appointed by the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will  

coordinate all processes related to facilitating the return of the deceased student’s property to the  

student’s family.  Mindful that the deceased student might have friends in CUNY Residence 

halls, the CSAO will alert the Residence Life Coordinator even when the deceased student lived 

off campus.  CUNY staff will be particularly sensitive to the deceased student’s roommate. 

 

11. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will inform the Director of Athletics 

of the death of any student-athlete. Access to the deceased student’s athletic property and personal effects 

should be restricted immediately following notification of the student’s death. Access to the deceased 

student’s property must be cleared with Public Safety, the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or 

designee, as well as the Director of Athletics. In coordination with the Chief Student Affairs Officer 
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(CSAO) or designee, the Director of Athletics will facilitate the return of the deceased student’s athletic 

property to the student’s family. 

 

12. If the deceased student was an international student, the Chief Student Affairs Officer 

(CSAO) or designee will notify the University Director of International Students who will provide input 

and guidance (e.g., consular outreach, repatriation) as necessary. The International Student Advisor on the 

respective campus should also be informed.  

 

13. If the student was enrolled or a participant in any specific programs such as Disability  

Services, SEEK/CD, Black Male Initiative, Women’s Center, Veteran’s Affairs, Child Care  

Center, and/or student leadership clubs or organizations, the Directors of each respective  

program should be notified of the student death so they can respond appropriately. 

 

14. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will inform the Student Government  

Association (SGA) leadership, when appropriate.  SGA leadership should be included in the  

planning of any memorial or remembrance. 

 

15. If appropriate, the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee, in coordination with 

the President’s Office, will write a letter of condolence to the family of the deceased student.   

 

16. The Director of Counseling Services, in consultation with other appropriate staff and 

students, will coordinate assistance to those wishing to hold a memorial service on campus for the 

deceased student. 

 

17. Upon being notified by the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or Provost, the chair of the  

deceased student’s academic department will facilitate the return to the family of any property  

that the deceased student may have left in the academic department’s area. 

 

18. Upon being notified by the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee, the  

Coordinator of Student Life will reach out to and address student group affiliations, as appropriate. 

 

19. At a time after the death of a student, a meeting may be called by the Chief Student Affairs  

Officer (CSAO) or designee, to insure that all appropriate measures have been taken in response 

to the student’s death.  

 

This meeting might include representatives from the following areas: 
 Director of Student Life/Student Relations 

 Residence Life Coordinator 

 Director of Public Safety 

 Director of Counseling Services 

 Office of Legal Counsel 

 Director of the Office of Communications 

 Director of Health Services 

 Registrar or designee 

 Bursar of designee 

 Director of International Student Services 

 Office of Risk Management 

 

When the student’s death is off-campus: 
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1. Anyone becoming aware of the death of a student will contact the Chief Student Affairs Officer 

(CSAO) or designee to inform the CSAO of the death.   

2. Items 2-19 will be enacted, if appropriate. 

 

Note: Student Transitions Programs (STP) or the Commencement Committee will be notified to 

ensure student’s name is included in commencement ceremony. 

 

SECTION 2: Notification of the death of a recent graduate or previously 
enrolled student: 
1.   Anyone becoming aware of the death of a recent graduate (i.e., within 2 years of graduation) 

or a recent previous student (someone who was recently enrolled but is not currently attending) 

will notify the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee.   

2. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will notify and work with the 

Registrar to verify the information. 

3. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will notify the Office of 

Communication. 

4. Registrar will inform Financial Aid and Bursar to convene appropriate notifications 

regarding deceased student’s business with the college.  

5. The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will notify the Office of the President 

and coordinate an appropriate response.   

 

SECTION 3: Suggested Staff Responsibilities in the Case of a Student 
Death 
NOTE: This plan makes reference to specific individuals (job titles) in setting forth the notification and 

response sequence in the event of a student’s death. The need for immediate action – particularly early in 

the timeline – may require a fluid response and the participation of designees or deputies, if key 

individuals are unavailable.   In the event that any CUNY department is the first to be notified of a 

student’s death, that department will immediately notify the CSAO. 

Director of Public Safety 
♦ If the death is on campus, the Director of Public Safety will be in charge of the scene and will conduct 

an initial investigation.  Public safety officers will immediately call 911 to request police assistance. 

♦ The Director of Public Safety will contact the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee, at the 

first opportunity, on the details of the situation.  The College President, the VP of Administration and the 

University Director of Public Safety will be immediately notified as well. 

♦ The Director of Public Safety will coordinate with other campus staff, as appropriate, and maintain 

communication with College Office of Communication staff to facilitate media response. 

♦ The Director of Public Safety will ensure that all areas where the deceased student’s personal effects 

may be present on the campus including Residence Halls, Athletic facilities, library, academic 

departments and labs, are secured and all access is denied until deemed appropriate by Public Safety.  

When the deceased student lived in a CUNY Residence Hall, particular sensitivity and concern is needed 

for the deceased student’s roommates.  As such, Public Safety will closely coordinate with Director of 

Residence and Director of Counseling around safeguarding the deceased student’s effects, while being 

maximally sensitive to the impact of the death on any roommates. 



  

5 | P a g e  
 

Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO)  
♦ The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) will immediately contact and inform the Dean of Students 

(or the second highest ranking Student Affairs Officer) and Registrar of the situation and consult with the 

Director of the Office of Communications. 

♦ It is the coroner’s responsibility to notify the family in consultation with the Director of 

Public Safety.  Once the coroner has contacted the family, the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or 

designee may then contact the student’s family to express condolences, and begin to coordinate all CUNY 

matters with respect to the student’s death. 

♦ The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will contact appropriate staff members and 

coordinate their efforts. If the student was a resident in a CUNY Housing facility, contact Residence Life 

Coordinator.  Particular concern and sensitivity will be needed in notifying and assisting or counseling 

any roommates. 

♦ When appropriate, the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will contact College Program 

Directors and Academic Chairs who maintain direct oversight of the student. The Program Director or 

Chair will notify additional staff members and coordinate any efforts with the Chief Student Affairs 

Officer (CSAO) or designee. 

♦ The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will notify via email the faculty who currently 

has the student enrolled in one of their classes. 

♦ The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will contact and inform the Director of 

Counseling Services of the situation. 

♦ The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will inform the Student Government Association 

(SGA) leadership of the death of any student, when appropriate. 

♦ The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee will request a copy of the Death Certificate from 

the family. Copies of the death certificate will be distributed to the Registrar.  When the death occurred on 

campus, the CUNY Public Safety Incident Report can be used as temporary verification of death in lieu of 

the official death certificate, until the family obtains the official death certificate. 

♦ The Registrar will inform the Bursar and Director of Financial Aid. These individuals will insure that 

appropriate steps are taken in response to the student’s death.   

♦ The Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee, will coordinate—in collaboration with Public 

Safety -- the release of the deceased student’s personal effects to the student’s family. 

♦ At some time after the death of a student, a meeting may be called by the Chief Student Affairs Officer 

(CSAO) or designee of involved staff members to insure that all appropriate measures have been taken in 

response to the student’s death. A checklist of notifications and any documentation will be kept on file in 

the Office of the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee. 

♦ Within two weeks of the student’s death, the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) will provide 

information to the President’s Office, who will then coordinate the writing of a letter of condolence from 

the President and the College Community to the family of the deceased student, if appropriate.  The letter 

may accompany a posthumous diploma if one has been ordered. The letter may also include the return of 

the original death certificate to the family. The letter may also accompany academic documents (such as a 

thesis) which may be returned to the family. 

♦ If the student is near graduation, the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) will consult with the 

Registrar regarding a Posthumous Degree. See Posthumous Degree Policy. 
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Director of the Office of Communications 
♦ When appropriate and after consultation with the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) and Director of 

Public Safety, the Director of the Office of Communications will coordinate media inquiries.  

♦ All media inquiries concerning the student’s death will be referred to designated staff in the Office of 

Communications.  

Registrar 
♦ Upon notification of a student’s death, the Registrar will close the student’s official record, and mark 

deceased on record. This codes the student information system so that no ordinary communication is sent 

to the student, parents or spouse.  

♦ Registrar will review registration activity, adjusting the record as appropriate. The registrar 

will notify financial aid and bursar to adjust their financial records. The registrar will notify the  National 

Student Clearinghouse so that lending agencies are notified of the student’s death. The registrar will 

review the academic record to see if student is eligible for a posthumous degree. 

♦ Registrar will consider “hiding” records of deceased CUNY students in situations with 

substantial media involvement, or situations involving famous students. 

Bursar 
♦ Upon being notified of a student’s death, the Bursar will settle the student’s financial accounts with the 

College, as appropriate, and will process any allowable refund of tuition, fees and pro-rated housing 

contract dollars. The refund check is made payable to the student’s estate and mailed separate from the 

College’s condolence letter by the Bursar’s Office.  The Bursar may also refund other fees. 

Director of Financial Aid 
♦ Upon being notified of a student’s death, the Director of Financial Aid will finalize any remaining wage 

payments and close any employment records which the deceased student may have. 

♦ The Director of Financial Aid will review the student’s financial aid situation and, if the deceased 

student has any federal loans, will take the proper steps so that these loans may be forgiven. 

Director of Counseling Services 
♦ The Director of Counseling Services will assist the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee, 

as needed, to coordinate the campus response to the student death. 

♦ The Director of Counseling will contact other Counseling and Health Center staff, as appropriate. 

♦ If the death occurred on campus, the Director of Counseling Services will respond to the scene, if 

appropriate, and will coordinate psychological counseling and emotional support for those affected by the 

death.  

♦ The Director of Counseling Services will seek out students and staff who might have been affected by 

the student death, such as significant others, friends, roommates, teammates, others living in the deceased 

student’s building, and will offer appropriate services. 

♦ The Director of Counseling, in consultation with SGA leaders, Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or 

designee, and others will coordinate assistance to those wishing to hold a memorial service on campus for 

the deceased student. 

Residence Life Coordinator 
♦ If the death occurred in Residence Life, the Director of Student Relations and the Residence Life 

Coordinator will contact appropriate Residence Life staff and will coordinate Residence Life’s response 

to the student’s death. 
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♦ If the death occurred in Residence Life, the Director of Student Relations and the Residence Life 

Coordinator and other Residence Life staff will work to assist other residents who may be affected by the 

student’s death.  Roommates may need particular sensitivity and support. 

♦ In coordination with Public Safety, the Chief Student Affairs Officer or designee, the Director of 

Residence Life will facilitate the return of the deceased student’s property which may remain at 

Residence Life. 

Director of Athletics 
♦ Upon being informed of the student’s death, the Athletics Director will inform appropriate coaching 

staff of the death of any student athlete. 

♦ In coordination with Public Safety, the Chief Student Affairs Officer or designee, the Athletics Director, 

will facilitate the return of the deceased student’s property which may remain at CUNY athletics 

facilities. 

Academic Chairs/ Program Directors 
♦ Upon being notified of a student’s death by the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee, the 

Academic Chair/Program Director of the deceased student’s academic department will inform appropriate 

department faculty and staff of the death. 

♦ In coordination with Public Safety, the chair/program director of the deceased student’s academic 

department will coordinate the return to the family of any property that the deceased student may have 

left in areas controlled by the department. 

Director of International Student Services 
♦ When an international student dies, the Director of International Students Services or the Coordinator of 

International Student Services will provide information about the student’s family, so that a letter of 

condolences from either the Chief of Student Affairs or President can be appropriately addressed.  

♦ Communication with the family may require a translation service. The Director of International Student 

Services should identify the student’s first language so that the letter is properly translated by a 

professional.  Cultural sensitivity is particularly important. 

♦ The repatriation of the body is subject to strict regulation.   If this is the case, the appropriate consulate 

or embassy may need to be involved.  Therefore, advice and guidance should be provided by the Director 

of International Student Services if this is required.  

Office of Risk Management 
♦ Upon being notified of a student’s death by the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee, 

Office of Risk Management will review the situation and provide input and guidance as indicated. 
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Appendix I 

Proposed Checklist 
o Did you notify the Chief Student Affairs Officer (CSAO) or designee? 

o Have you called Counseling and Psychological Services for help in addressing the needs of 

students, roommates, faculty, staff and family who may be impacted by the news of the 

student death? 

o Was the student an employee of the university?  If so, contact all involved departments. Did 

you contact the HR Benefits Unit? 

o Did you check with the Registrar to verify if there are other students with the same name? 

Did you notify same-name students and parents? 

o Have you helped the family representative contact pertinent campus departments such as HR 

if the student was additionally a CUNY employee?  Have you communicated regarding 

personal belongings, financial obligations, etc.? 

o Did you contact Student Activities regarding any student group affiliations? 

o Have you provided consultation on a memorial event to interested 

departments/organizations? 

o Have you consulted with the family representative about private memorial events? Have you 

communicated this information, along with dates and times, to the relevant campus 

community? 

During 24 – 48 hours 
o If applicable, did you consult with the Communications Department and the Registrar on the 

appropriate release of information? 

o Did you review information on Benefits and Payroll, if applicable, in order to discuss with the 

family of the deceased? 

 

48+ Hours 

o Have you reviewed the following for applicability? 

 Death Certificates 

 Donations and gifts 

 Family of deceased and travel expenses 

 Obituary 

 Posthumous awards 

 Transportation of remains 

o Have you secured and inventoried personal possessions and in accordance with Public Safety 

arranged for retrieval? 

o Did the ’Bursar’s Office coordinate refunds from all pertinent areas. 

 
 


	3. Fall Weekly Enrollment Dashboard July 29 2021.pdf
	Sheet1

	3. Fall Weekly Enrollment Dashboard July 29 2021.pdf
	Sheet1


